September 29, 1970

H. N. Sweeney
P. O. Box 1582
Roswell, New Mexico

Re: O'Brien Well No.l-G,
Section 25-8-29, Chaves
County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Sweeney:

Since February of this year this office hac been attempting to
cause the final plugging, clean up and disposition of the sub-
ject well. Enclosed you will £ind copies of our letters of
February 18 and April 7, 1970, to this effect. On May 1l and
July 21, 1970, you called advising that the clean up and final
plugging would shortly be completed.

An inspection of the well site September 14, 1970, indicates
that no work has as yet been done. The well is standing open,
full of water, with bubbles of gas or air coming to the surface.

As this matter has been pending for over three years, this office
now feels that final plugging must be accomplished without further
delay. A determination of the source of the gas or air bubbles
must ke made and appropriate corrective measures taken. This
office muct be notified prior to the performance of any work at
the well so that the same may be witnessed by a Commission
representative.

Very truly vours,

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

R. L. Stamets
RLS: jw
c¢:  George Hatch
P. O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico



